[image: image1.jpg]SﬂUTHWEST%
EYESURGERY

Warrnambool




CATARACT SURGERY – PATIENT INFORMATION

In the operation for cataracts, the eye surgeon removes the cloudy lens and inserts a new lens in its place.  The lens chosen is as close as possible to that which will give you normal vision.

You will be conscious but drowsy during the procedure.  You will be given eye drops and a sedative and/or an anaesthetic block to numb the eye and prevent eye movement.   You should experience little to no discomfort.  Afterwards you are taken to recovery and soon after may be allowed to go home with a responsible escort.  While the operation itself should take no more than 20 minutes, you should expect to be in hospital for between 3 to 5 hours to allow for admission and discharge procedures to be completed.

Possible complications of surgery include: wound leak, haemorrhage (bleeding) and infection.  These occur very infrequently but may result in temporary or, extremely rarely, permanent loss of vision or even loss of the eye.  The vast majority of patients, however, have no problems and achieve a satisfactory result.   

Following discharge from hospital, you will be checked by our staff at South West Eye Surgery and any concerns should be voiced without delay. You will wear a shield over the eye for some hours after the operation.   This will usually be removed by our staff, who will then administer the first drops into your eye before discharge from the Clinic. However, some patients who have a stronger anaesthetic may be required to wear the patch for about 6 to 8 hours.   Following surgery you may experience some double vision for a few hours as the anaesthetic wears off because the muscles that control eye movements recover at different speeds.  A clear protective eye shield should be worn at night for one week.   
You will also be advised to use eye drops in the operated eye for four weeks after the operation.  Patients who have glaucoma should continue using their usual glaucoma drops.  If you use any other eye drops, you should ask your eye surgeon, before the operation, whether it is appropriate to use these following your surgery.  You may experience mild discomfort/grittiness in the eye but severe pain, redness, blurring of vision (worse than that experienced on the first day) or any other symptoms must be reported promptly, as they could indicate a serious problem.







Very rarely some patients may experience severe grittiness/pain before or after the dressing is removed and this is worsened by blinking.   This is due to an ulcer developing on the surface of the eye and will heal quickly in 24 to 48 hours.   To cope with this pain, it is best to keep both eyes shut for an extended period (and avoid using your eyes).  Often it is useful to sit/lie down in a darkened room with both eyes shut and instil drops regularly as instructed.  If the pain is not tolerated, please call the Clinic to arrange an urgent appointment for review by the doctor. 

You can read, watch TV and play cards but avoid glare and do not put any pressure on the eye.  Showering, bathing and washing your hair is allowed but care should be taken to prevent water from contacting your eyelids or eye.  If this occurs, the eye should be gently wiped with a clean tissue.  Also, reduce physical exertion, especially heavy lifting or straining.  It would be advisable to wear a pair of dark glasses to prevent discomfort from bright sunlight and to avoid any accidental trauma to the eye.

Our staff will re-test your vision 2 to 4 weeks following the operation to see whether you still need glasses or not. Follow your doctor’s advice as to when you can start driving or work again.  When you recommence these activities will depend on your vision, your confidence and the nature of your work and lifestyle.
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